
Monthly Board Meeting 
PARTRIDGE TOWNSHIP 

July 6, 2017 

Ovid Jensen called the meeting to order at 7:03p.m. Those present were Ovid Jensen, 
Laurie Jorgensen, and Anne Stitt. Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Minutes of the last 
Board Meeting were read. Motion made by Larry to approve the minutes as read, second 
by Ovid. Motion carried 2-0. Treasurer's report is beginning balance $128,984.43, 
receipts of$30.13, disbursements of$18,388.72 for an ending balance of$110,625.84. 
Outstanding check of $335.50 which makes the bank balance $110,961.34. Cks 7394- 
7398 being paid. Ovid asked if any objections or corrections, none stated, Ovid said 
approved as read. 

Special Visitors: 
• None 

Old Business: 
• Ovid will talk to the City of Askov about cutting down the brush, trees 

around the town hall building. 
• A request was submitted to the Pine County Sentence to Serve group to 

have them paint the Town Hall, they hope to be able to get to it this fall. 
The Township would have to purchase the paint, Ovid spoke with Scott at 
23 Hardware and it will be approximately $30/gallon and 10 gallons 
would do one coat. It was decided to keep the building white, with 
contrast colors for storms. We would like at least two with screens so we 
can open for a breeze during the summer. Storms will be between $80- 
$130 a piece depending on quality. 

• Ovid talked to Ronnie Roberts and he knows there are 4 culverts to be put 
in and will get to them soon. 

• Clark Road by Deb Petry' s still seems to be working fine with the 
drainage through the new trench, Larry said he was by there a week ago. 

New Business: 
• Laurie attended the short course, good information on open meeting laws, 

afternoon session on CT AS, there were too many people for her to ask 
specific questions. Discussion was held on how to get road repair done 
without breaking open meeting laws in a situation that requires a quick 
response, it was decided the Supervisor addressing the issue would contact 
the Clerk so she has record of it, and then that Supervisor would facilitate 
a fix to the issue and report on it at the next meeting. 

• Township payroll with continue to be issued in June and December, the 
change is you will be paid Dec to May hours/meetings/reimbursements in 
June and then June- Nov in December. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:09 p.m. 
Respectfully submitt by, ­ t- 
Anne Stitt, Clerk ± 2 pd Jensen, Chairman 




